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Last month was the gathering for our 
general church and I was honored to 
be asked to head up the preschool 
programming. Lots of planning went 
into the events for those 5 days, but 
ultimately, for me, it came down to 
time spent with children from all 
over the U.S. that are a part of our 
denomination. It was exhausting but 
overwhelmingly fulfilling. All those 
children looking up at me told of the 
church's future. It got me thinking 
about how these children would  
soon be full of questions for us as 
faith leaders – as a church – as a   
denomination.  
 

Those children are no different than 
ours and they will one day want to 
know what kind of church we have 
handed over to them. They will want 
to know what we have stood for and 
what difference we have made. Our 
children will want to know why they 
should be a part of the church. They 
will want to be inspired by our faith 
walks and the life-changing impact 
we have had on the world around 
us. They will want to learn from us 
and be fed with a passion and excite-
ment for the work that we have done 
as the hands and feet of Jesus. They 
will want to see that our words      
are not just empty words, but that  
our words match our actions. The 
children will want to know. 
 

So, what will our answer be? Will 
we say, "here is a church that is  
comfortable and friendly" or "here   
is a church that pushes beyond its 

comfort zone to do the messy work of 
Jesus."  Will all they see is a beautiful 
church building or will they see life-
changing passionate ministry?  Will we 
say, "here is a church that proclaims 
love" or "here is a church that demon-
strates and lives love by fighting for 
justice, dignity, and equality for 
ALL!" What will be our answer? 
 

General Assembly reminded me that we 
Disciples have a great responsibility to 
our future generation and what kind of 
faith community we leave to our chil-
dren. My favorite scripture verse comes 
from John 13:15.  After Jesus washes 
the disciples' feet he says to them, “For 
I have set you an example, that you also 
should do as I have done to you.” Our 
children are looking to us to set the   
example. We have the responsibility to 
inspire them in words and actions. They 
are looking to us to teach them about 
Jesus. What will they see???  

 

Pastor Diana 

Faith Matters 

5th   Kalia Avalos 
6th   Roger Osgood 
8th   Jeff Sommerlot 
11th Karen Westphal 
13th Sharon Swope 
13th Jim Anctil 
18th Melissa Osgood 
20th Robin Anctil 
21st Autumn Thompson 
22nd Beverly Swearingen 
24th Ed Phillips 
27th Jody Maxted 
29th Steven Huseboe 
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Robin Anctil, Board Chair, called 
the meeting to order and gave the 
opening prayer.  Ten people were in 
attendance. The calendar check was 
completed and the minutes from the 
July meeting were approved. 
 

Safety:  Officer Chad Hillers from 
the Marshalltown Police Department 
joined us to discuss building securi-
ty. With his input, we reviewed the 
Security Guideline for Central 
Christian Church. He noted that 
many churches have unrestricted 
access and lots of keys out, so we 
have a good start. Officer Hillers 
stressed the importance of having a 
plan to deal with a person coming 
into the building who is in distress. 
This could include a meeting place 
other than the office, and then hav-
ing the office available for shelter if 
needed. In addition to locking the 
doors during service, try to limit 
access to other parts of the building. 
Some churches have video or alarm 
systems. He discussed types of 
training that could involve our con-
gregation.  One type of training is 
the ALICE: Alert, Lockdown, In-
form, Counter, Evacuate. All 
schools in Marshall County have 
had this training, as well as other 
churches and businesses. The basic 
training would be a classroom situa-
tion, and would last for one and a 
half to two hours. There is the op-
portunity to have more training that 
would include active participation 
and demonstrations. 
 

a. Pastor Diana noted that the   
Disciples of Christ denomination    
is encouraging preparation for an 
active shooting situation during 
worship. 
b. The board decided to proceed 
with the initial classroom type train-
ing, with more extensive training a 
future possibility. 

The Police Department does not 
write policy but will review and ad-
vise groups. 
 

Property: Bob Cook noted just two 
items, the locking mailbox and a 
new ice maker. Information was 
given to Jim Gossett, who will work 
on those purchases. 
 
Personnel: Marcia Gossett reported 
that Ken Fiscus will retire effective 
Sunday, Aug. 18. The motion to 
give him a retirement bonus of one 

month’s pay was made by Marcia 
Gossett and seconded by Marla 
Cook. Motion approved. Mike    
Nablo will assume all custodial  
duties. His schedule will not   in-
clude Sunday mornings, so the 
Property Committee will make a 
plan to cover these responsibilities. 
It was noted that Karen and Mike 
will be gone for a September vaca-
tion. The Personnel Committee will 
schedule coverage for their duties. 
 
Finance/Treasurer: Jim Gossett 
reported that giving for July was 
down. Some of the expenses noted 
were the Youth Mission trip, the 
Pastor education expenditure, Beth 
Campbell’s Nicaragua Mission and 
Allison Sherman’s Mission to Afri-
ca. All of these except for Allison’s 
were on hand and from designated 
accounts. As of the Board meeting 
date, the congregation had given 
$1,051 toward Allison’s Mission,  
to be matched with $1000 from 
Missions and Christian Education. 
We also wrote Beth a check for 
$1985.50 for Nicaragua, which was 
donated by members over the past 
two years. The Board wants to ex-
press thanks for continued giving. 
 
Missions: Judy Osgood reported 
that the Missions Committee agreed 
to donate $600 toward former mem-
ber Allison Sherman’s mission trip 
to Kenya. We are collecting items to 
help fill the shelves at the Tiger 
Vault at Iowa Valley Community 
College. These are items needed   
by college students. We are also 
collecting non-food items for        
the Supply Closet at the House of 
Compassion until the end of August. 
 

Deacons: Carolyn Thompson  
No report. 
 
Worship: Robin Anctil 
No Report.   
 
Christian Ed: Melia Chapman 
No Report. 
 
Elders: Jim Anctil 
No Report. 
 
Congregational Representatives:  
Marla Cook and Carolyn Thompson 
Carolyn Thompson sent a written 
report addressing member concerns.  
Pastor Diana and the Board take 
these concerns seriously, and very 
much appreciate this input. 
     

DWF: Sarah Sade  Three cards were 
sent and baby quilt was sold. 
 
Pastor’s Report: Diana stressed that 
the Board puts policies into place. 
Staff members do not, and should not 
be subjected to abuse. 
a. Efforts are made to communicate 
church information. Events and infor-
mation are included in the Newslet-
ter, during announcement time, on 
the screens, through emails and on 
the Central Facebook page. 
b. The Tree - The Magnolia tree is 
split and not safe. Jim Gossett made 
the motion  to remove it, Mary Ha-
zelwood seconded and the motion 
was approved. 
c.  Dates: September 1 - Hymn Sing 
(Collette will facilitate) 
d.  September 22 - Potluck luncheon 
with our nesting congregation at 
1:00. Worship will move to 11:30 for 
that day only. 
e.  September 29 - Pastor Diana will 
be gone. The new regional interim 
pastor John Richardson will be in the 
pulpit. 
 
Old Business: The Security Guide-
lines have been updated. Marla Cook 
made a motion to accept them as 
written. Melia seconded, and the mo-
tion was approved. 

The Potluck with our nesting congre-
gation is happening. Their youth will 
help with clean-up. 

New Business/Other Items: 
The Security Team will schedule a 
meeting in August. Members are: 
Pastor Diana, Karen Nablo, Jim 
Anctil, Robin Anctil, Jim Gossett, 
Mike Nablo.  
There is a form required by the Sec-
retary of State to completed every 
other year to maintain our business 
status. It is suggested that this be 
placed on the December agenda as a 
reminder to complete it.  
Robin will contact  members of   the 
Nominating Committee, since August 
is the time for that process to get 
started.  
Jim Gossett presented information 
about Allison Sherman’s African 
mission and fundraising. The congre-
gation will see announcements on the 
screen and in the bulletin and hear an 
announcement/explanation Sunday, 
July 21. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 

August 2019 Board Splinters 
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Mission News 

Prayer Concerns 

Jeff Sommerlot, Lois Brown, Linda Blackford, Kevin Meyer, Jackie Fiscus, Arlene 
Cripps, Marilyn Denton, Jim Maxted, Max Graves, Amanda Bearman, Gloria 

Wood, Don Romig, Nancy Browning, Corban Pierce & Family, Tammy Losing & 
Family, Ruth Himes, Bill McLeland, Virginia Gilson, Catherine Hickok, Dorothy 
Borton, Barbara Burt, Bobby Weishaubt, Shawn Cooke, Carol Hoing, Lisa Smith, 

Karen Barret, Leanna Bowers, AnnaMarie Charloft, and those who are homebound 

DWF has made frozen cookie dough 
balls for them to have to bake for 
the families of the patients. If any-
one wants to do that, it would be 
wonderful. Put 12 cookie dough 
balls in a freezer bag, mark them for 
the Hospice House and put them in 
the freezer in the church kitchen. 
They will bake them fresh at the 
Hospice House.  

The items always needed at the  
Hospice House are: toilet paper,  
paper towels, copy paper, pens,   

coffee (regular and decaf), Keurig 
cups, paper plates, napkins, 
styrofoam cups, kleenex, Febreze 
Air Effects (Linen and Sky), Clorox 
Clean-Up (cleaner plus bleach), 2.5 
gallon  storage bags and Garbage 
bags (drawstring kitchen type).  

If you don't have time to shop, you 
can make a monetary donation to the 
Hospice House. Please make your 
checks out to Iowa River Hospice 
and mark it as donation. A donation 
container will be available.  

Allison Sherman was very active in 
Central's youth groups during the 
early 2000's along with her sister 
Secily, Kelly (Anctil) Bailey, Melia 
(Cook) Chapman, the Dalluge boys 
and others.  She is planning to   
travel to Kenya for mission work in 
September with the Africa Inland 
Mission organization.     

You have stepped forward in a big 
way to support her mission by giv-
ing $1,051.  Along with this, $400 
was given from the Christian      
Education Memorial account and 
$600 from the Missions Memorial 

account for a total of $2,051.  Allison 
feels very blessed with this major 
step towards her $9,800 goal for a six 
(6) month stay for missionary train-
ing, airfare, other transportation, 
food, housing, medical insurance and 
more. 

Allison's response was, “Wow, I am 
so amazed at how much was         
donated!! I feel so blessed by         
the generosity of all those who donat-
ed and the matching gift of the 
church. It will go such a long way, 
and I feel so grateful. God bless and  
I thank God for you all!" 

Kenya Mission Update 

In September, Missions will be col-
lecting items needed at the Iowa 
River Hospice House. In the past, 
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On this last trip to Nicaragua we 
built a bridge so that during the rainy 
season several families aren’t cut off 
from the rest of the village and so 
that the kids can get to school.  One 
15 year old girl had nearly drowned 
last rainy season and suffered broken 
ribs and many cuts.  She was so glad 
that she didn’t have to worry about 
that happening to anyone else. She 
worked hard beside the group as  we 
worked together with families in the 
village to complete the bridge. We 

met with the village committee and 
asked them for future projects and  
what small items they needed. With 
the money that you so generously 
sent with me I was able to  purchase 
the following. 8 mattresses, 20 
school desks for the high school, a 
blood pressure cuff and a doppler to 
hear baby heart beats for the health 
clinic, 100 notebooks for the school 
and purchased some meds for a 
woman with a severe infection in her 
leg. We also filled bags with school 

supplies that you provided for all 
the classes in both schools. The 
teachers were so thankful to have 
things for the kids whose families 
can’t afford supplies. Here are a few 
pictures from the trip and again 
thanks for all you do to empower 
Santa Emilia families to improve 
their lives.  

Beth Campbell 

Nicaragua - Building Bridges 



On Sunday, August 18, 2019, Cen-
tral Christian Church celebrated and 
honored Ken Fiscus for his 15+ 
years as the building’s custodian.  
Ken may have hung up his custodi-
an hat; however, he has not hung up 
his brother in Christ hat and will 
continue to be an integral part of the 
Central Christian Church family.  
As many of you know, Ken and/or 
Anne have served on many commit-

tees and on the Church Board in just 
about every capacity. They have 
helped lay the foundation of this 
church for which generations to 
come will build upon and the body 
of Christ who meets in this building 
have an immense indebtedness to 
Ken and Anne. 

As a church family we have become 
accustomed to the knowledge that 

Ken has regarding the needs/setups 
of various groups and events, as well 
as the operations of the building.  
Now we are entering into a learning 
phase with custodian Mike Nablo. 
Communication with Mike   is es-
sential.  As Jonathan Raymond stat-
ed, “You can’t know what you don’t 
know.  You can’t know about things 
you have yet to discover.” 

Retirement 
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Our awesome Congregational Rep-
resentatives are elected each year to 
serve on the Church Board. They are 
the eyes and ears of the congrega-
tion, and their purpose is to receive 
comments from the congregation 
and share them with the Board, and 
then report back to the congregation 
to ensure good communications all 
around. The current Congregational 
Representatives are Marla Cook and 
Carolyn Thompson. 
 
At this month's Board meeting, the 
Congregational Representatives 
shared numerous comments that 
were all generally negative. One of 
the complaints, that the current 
printed church directories "look 
tacky," was hurtful to the church 

member (who is on the board) who 
VOLUNTEERED and created those 
directories.  
 
Here's the Church Board's request 
back to the congregation: If you 
have a complaint that needs to be 
shared, can you word it in such a 
way that won't be potentially hurtful 
to someone? Can you please include 
a suggestion or proposed solution(s) 
to accompany it? Will you also con-
sider offering positive observations 
and comments to be shared? If it's a 
complaint that the Board can't really 
address (e.g. You don't appreciate or 
want to participate in a particular 
event), maybe you can just keep that 
to yourself? 
 

The Church Board generally com-
municates via Sunday morning an-
nouncements and newsletter articles. 
If there's something you want to 
know, those are good places to get 
that information.  
 
The Church Board is willing and 
able to receive criticism and com-
plaints, but we're just a bunch of hu-
mans who also appreciate hearing a 
kind word or two. Our church home 
will be a happier and healthier place 
if we all collaborate to make im-
provements, respect one another, 
avoid gossip, and speak kindly! 
 
Robin Anctil, Board Chairperson 

The Good with the Bad 

Gatherers will be Sunday, September 15th at 5:30 PM    
at Zeno's Pizza. Carl and Judy Osgood will be hosting. 
We hope you will be able to come enjoy time together! 

Gatherers 



 
Reclaiming Our Souls Through 

Friendship 
 

Christian Church in the 
Upper Midwest 

 
Women’s Fall Retreat 

 
Lake Koronis Assembly Grounds 

Paynesville, MN 
September 27-29, 2019 

 
 

What is Fall Retreat? 
Each autumn, women gather for a 
weekend away from the everyday.  
We learn, pray, sing, play, rest, and 
build relationships (and let someone 
else make our meals).  We enjoy the 
beauty of the change of season on 
the shore of Lake Koronis.  We are 
touched by each other's stories and 
we might shed a tear or two and al-
most certainly will laugh a lot!  The 
Retreat is yours for what you need - 
activities, rest, learning, enjoying 
nature, reading, craft projects, and 
being with other delightful women! 

What is the form of this year's  
Retreat theme? 
We're trying something new this 
year!  Instead of hearing from a key-
note speaker in person, this year   
we'll have video presentations (TEDx 
downloads) by Shasta Nelson on     
the theme of the importance of  
friendships to our lives, followed by 
discussions and activities to deepen 
our connections with each other.  We 
are excited that Rev. Anjeanette    
Perkins, a long-time attendee of the 
Fall Retreat, will be our Chaplain this 
year! 

Women’s Fall Retreat 
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Bell and Vocal choirs will be start-
ing back up on Wednesday, Sept. 
4th.  On that night bring a savory or 
sweet treat to share in the narthex 
area.  Bells will meet at 6pm. Fel-
lowship and treats will be from 6:45 
to about 7:15pm and Vocal choir 
will rehearse at 7:15-8pm. We will 
then run the same rehearsal times as 
last year: Bells  6-7pm and Vocal    
7-8pm on Wednesday nights.  We 
usually perform once or twice a 
month through the month of May 
including Christmas Eve, Palm Sun-
day, Maundy Thursday and Easter. 

If you can't come the first night join 
us on any Wednesday you are able.   

We would love to have more people 
join us for either choir. If you are 
unable to make some rehearsals or 
performances it's not a problem. It is 
a very flexible activity to be a part 
of.  If you love to sing, join us for 
the fun and fellowship of the Vocal 
choir whenever you can.  We would 
also like to encourage those who can 
read music to join the bell choir.   
We can teach you how to play the 
bells.  You are usually only responsi-

ble for playing two bells (notes) at a 
time and we can put you on optional 
parts. You can then practice your 
skills until you are comfortable with 
performing as part the whole 
group.  Learn a new skill; you will 
have fun! 7th -12th grade students are 
invited to join these choirs as well. 
We know you get busy with school 
activities, but we would love to have 
you come and share your youthful 
voices and music skills with us as 
well.  

Valerie Sondag 

Music Director 

Bell and Vocal Choir  

Since May 2017, our congregation 
has hosted a Spanish-speaking    
Assembly of God congregation, 
Camino de Vida (Way of Life), 
commonly referred to as "the nest-
ing congregation." The group      
previously met at the Best Western 
Regency, but was unable to afford 
room rental given it's small member-
ship of just four families. 

Under the leadership of Pastors  
Victor and Toni Valdez, the nesting 
congregation meets here on 
Wednesday evenings and Sunday 
afternoons/early evenings for wor-

ship and Bible study; it also uses the 
building at other times with permis-
sion from the staff. The group gives 
a free-will offering to our church 
and is hopeful, over time, to grow its 
participation to numbers sufficient 
to finance a building and move into 
their own location. According to 
research on nesting congregations, 
that could take several years.  

Currently, Camino de Vida has 
weekly participation of about 25-30 
people. Our Church Board is plan-
ning to schedule a time this fall 
when our two congregations can 

meet for a potluck meal and get ac-
quainted. The nesting congregation 
continues to be grateful for the op-
portunity to worship in our building. 

Our Church Board is interested in 
any questions you have or feedback 
you'd like to provide about the nest-
ing congregation. Please contact us 
or any Board member (or Pastor  
Diana) to let your thoughts be 
known! 

Jim and Robin Anctil 

OUR Nesting Congregation 



You may have noticed in June and 
July that we had some unpleasant 
stains and messes outside at the 
ramp entrance. It was reported that 
someone was spending time on the 
lovely donated bench there, but un-
fortunately that person was spilling 
food and beverages, spitting tobac-
co, and leaving some otherwise 
messy evidence that he/she been 

visiting. The messes required fre-
quent cleaning by our custodians. 

In hopes of discouraging this behav-
ior, the bench has been temporarily 
removed and placed inside the    
entrance. It will be replaced in a few 
weeks, and hopefully won't attract 
this same messy visitor.  

If anyone has other solutions to this 
unusual problem, please share those 
with the church staff. We love hav-
ing people visit our church, and we 
love to see the donated bench       
being used for rest and relaxation. 
We hated to put the bench inside, but 
we were unable to identify/speak 
with the person responsible and we 
wanted to put a stop to the messes.  

Bench Outside the Ramp Door 
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So you noticed that something need-
ed repair in the church? Or maybe 
you want to borrow tables for a   
garage sale? An extension cord for 
VBS use? Who should you contact?! 

In the past, I think we've all reported 
various things to various people, 
right? Maybe you mentioned some-
thing to the minister, the custodian, 
or someone on Property Committee? 
Maybe you just borrowed an item 
and returned it when you were done 
with it? Perhaps you never reported 
something because you didn't know 
who to contact?   

 

You'll be hearing more in the near 
future about building security, and 
this topic is somewhat related. Be-
cause we've had security issues in 
recent months, our church staff have 
been extra watchful about what's 
happening in and around the build-
ing. Recently, our custodian reported 
several items missing ... no one had 
mentioned borrowing them, so we 
believed the items might have been 
stolen. Several weeks later, some of 
those items were returned. Which 
leads me to this article! 

If you see something in the church 
that needs to be repaired, please   
inform Karen Nablo, our Office 

Manager. Karen will be our central 
point of contact, thus ensuring that 
two or three people aren't contacting 
various electricians or plumbers about 
some issue or another. Want to bor-
row an item? Let Karen know! Notice 
something missing? Let Karen know! 
See how easy this is?! 

Many thanks for your help in making 
Karen our central contact for all these 
kinds of things. We believe that this 
will increase our church's ability to 
stay on top of the situation in the   
future! 

Robin Anctil, Board Chair 

Please Contact the Office Manager 

Mark Your Calendars! 

On Sunday, September 22nd     
Worship Service will be at   
11:30am instead of 10:10am       
followed by a potluck of fellowship 
with our nesting congregation. 

We are excited about this opportuni-
ty to enjoy a meal and get acquaint-
ed with other members of the Body 
of Christ.  

Bring a dish to share and join in the 
celebration! 

 

Sunday, September 22 



UPDATED - Security Guideline for Central Christian 
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To create a safer and more secure church environment for our staff, members and invited guests, Central Christian Church has 
implemented these facility-related guidelines: 

 We are limiting the number of doors open for public access. The south/ramp door will remain locked at all times. 
 Anyone who wishes to enter during church office hours (Tuesday through Friday from 9am to 1pm) will be 

required to press the doorbell/security buzzer (even if he/she has a church key). 
 Once admitted into the building, people are asked to let the Office Administrator/Minister know where 

they will be and also when they are leaving the building.  In this way, the staff will always know who is 
in the building, which greatly increases their own sense of personal safety and well-being. 

 At the staff’s discretion, the west/gathering are door can be locked if no one within eyesight/earshot to 
monitor incoming traffic or unlocked if staff are able to monitor traffic. All other doors will remain locked 
unless being used as an emergency exit. 

 On Sunday mornings, the south/ramp and west/gathering area doors will be open from 8:30 until 10:10am, at which 
time the south/ramp door will be locked by the Deacon Captain. The Deacon Captain will be in the gathering area 
and will lock the west/gathering area doors following the Announcements (about 10:20am).  Anyone wanting ac-
cess to the building after that time should suse the west door and flag the Deacon Captain for entrance. 

 Signage will be posted so that members and guests know how and when to access the building on any given day. 
 The church has non-duplicatable keys and is limiting access to those keys. Those to be assigned keys include: all 

staff, Board Chair, Board Vice Chair, Treasurer, Property Committee members, Finance Committee members,   
Personnel Chair, Christian Education Chair, Worship Committee Chair, DWF Chair, DWF Hospitality Chair 
(funerals/weddings) , Missions Chair, and Deacon Chair. Invited building guests who sign a Building Use Form 
will also be assigned a church key. Staff members are not authorized to assign keys except to those named 
here. 

 The Office Administrator will keep track of all assigned keys, and key assignments will be reviewed annu-
ally (December/January) by the Church Board. 

 Those who need a church key for an event (e.g. Rummage Sale, Holiday Stroll meal, youth event, facility 
rentals, Vacation Bible School, etc.) can check one out from the church office for a specific time period, 
after which time the key should be returned. There will be a $10 security deposit for checked out keys, 
which will be returned when the key is returned to the office. 

 Anyone else who wants a church key can contact the Board Chair or other Board member and the Board 
will consider that request at its next meeting. 

 Those with keys who access the building outside of church office hours are urged to be vigilant and safety          
conscious. At no time and for no reason should church doors be propped open without someone watching the 
door. 

 This Security Guideline will be provided to all members with building keys and invited building guests (e.g.      
Narcotics Anonymous, Nesting Congregation, Sweet Adelines, etc.), as well as those assigned temporary building 
keys. All keyholders will be asked to sign the Guideline below. The signed document will be kept in the church  
office, and keyholders will be given a copy. 

 It is recommended by the Church Safety Team that the guideline be published in the church newsletter   
annually. 

 
 SECURITY GUIDELINE VIOLATIONS 

 Any member who violates this guideline will be provided with a printed copy of the guideline and asked to 
affirm his/her understanding of the guideline and willingness to comply. 

 Member keyholders who violate this guideline will be reminded of their signed agreement to comply with 
the guideline. Keyholders who repeatedly violate the guideline will be asked to turn in their building key. 

 Any invited building guests who violate this guideline will be reminded of their signed Building Usage 
Form/Security Guideline and asked to reaffirm their willingness to comply. Those who repeatedly violate 
the guideline will be asked to find another location for their meetings/events and turn in their building key. 

 
Training and instructions on how to operate the buzzer/access system will be provided to any member interested; contact a staff 
member for training. 
 
The Church Board and Church Safety Team welcome comments, questions, and suggested improvements at any time. Please 
direct any comments, questions, or suggestions to the Board Chair, Minister, or any Church Board member or Safety Team 
member. all input will be considered in a timely manner, and feedback will be provided as appropriate. 



September Schedule 
 

  September 1      September 8 

 Worship:  Judy Osgood     Worship:  Ruth Pearson 

 Elder: Mary Hazelwood     Elder: Melissa Osgood 

 Driver:  Ed Phillips     Driver:  Jeff Sommerlot 

 

  September 15      September 22 

 Worship:  Sarah Sade     Worship:  Mary Abens 

 Elder: Jim Anctil      Elder: Mary Abens 

 Driver:  Dennis Paxson     Driver:  Jim Anctil 

 

  September 29      Sound Booth    

 Worship: Marla Cook     Mark Shutt 

 Elder:  Jim Anctil 

 Driver:  Ed Phillips 

        

  Greeters       Deacons 

 Jim and Jody Maxted     Steve Huseboe 

 Carl Osgood       Judy Osgood 

 Connie Cooper      Shawna Cutler 

         Robert Breno 

         Erin Jacobson 
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July 2019 
Regular Giving Total 

$8,612.00 
 
 

Monthly 
Income Budget 

$11,935.00 
 
 
 
 

July 2019 
Regular Expenses 

$19,458.00 
(includes $6,962.00 from 

Memorial and other     
permanent funds.  

Actual expenses were 
$12,496.00) 

 
Monthly  

Expense Budget 
$13,971.00 

Contributions from 
the Congregation for: 

 
Beth Campbell- Nicaragua 

$2,035.00 
 

Allison Sherman - Africa 
$1,051.00 

(plus $600.00 from     
Missions Memorial and 

$400.00 from Christian Ed 
Memorial) 

 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
1 
10:10am Worship 

Hymn Sing 
5-7pm Nesting 

Congregation 

2 
 

3 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 

4 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
9am Ups Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

5 
6pm Disciples 

Women  
Fellowship  

Meal & Program 

6 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 

7 
 

8 
Food Box Sunday 

9am Adult Sunday  
School 

10:10am Worship  
5-7pm Nesting  

Congregation   

9 
 

10 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 
7pm Group  

Rebecca 
 

11 
9am Ups n  

Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

Choir Practice 

12 
1pm Group  
Deborah, Esther, 

Myrtle Furman 
5:30pm Pastoral  

Relations 
6:30pm Property, 

Personnel,  
Finance 

13 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 
 

14 
 

15 
9am Adult Sunday  

School 
10:10am Worship 
5-7pm Nesting  

Congregation 
5:30pm Gatherers 
@ Zeno’s Restaurant 

 

16 
 

17 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 
 
 

 
 

18 
9am Ups n  

Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

Choir Practice 
 

19 
9am Quilters 
6:15pm Elders 
7pm Board 

20 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 

21 
9am Group Lydia 

22 
11:30am Worship 
1pm Fellowship  

Potluck with  
5-7pm Nesting  

Congregation 
 

23 24 
Newsletter  

article deadline 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 

25 
9am Ups n  

Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

Choir Practice 

26 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 

27 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 

28 
5pm Nesting  

Congregation  
Special Service 

29 
10:10am Worship 
with Interim Regional 
Minister Rev. John  

Richardson 
5-7pm Nesting  

Congregation 
 

30 
 

October 1 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 

2 
9am Ups n  

Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

Choir Practice 

3 4 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 

5 

6 
Reconciliation  

Special Offering 
9am Adult Sunday  

School 
10:10am Worship 
5-7pm Nesting  

Congregation 

7 8 
7-9pm Heart of  

Iowa Chorus 
7pm Group  

Rebecca 

9 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
9am Ups Downs 
6-8pm Nesting  

Congregation 
6pm Bell Choir 
7pm Mixed Vocal 

Choir Practice 

10 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
1pm Group  
Deborah, Esther, 

Myrtle Furman 
6:30pm Property, 

Personnel,  
Finance 

11 
Pastor Diana 

Out of Office 
7pm Narcotics 

Anonymous 

12 

 



CENTRAL CHRISTIAN 

CHURCH 

Disciples of Christ 
 

300 West Main Street 

Marshalltown IA 50158 
Phone: 641-753-3129 

Email: Chalice@centraldoc.org 

Phone: (641) 753-3129 

Website: www.centraldoc.org  

Email: Chalice@centraldoc.org  

Facebook: Central Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) Marshalltown 

Worship: 10:10 am 

Pastor: Diana Frieberg 

Board Chair: Robin Anctil 

Elders Chair: Jim Anctil 

Deacon Chair: Carolyn Thompson 

Organist: Colette Benge 

Choir Director: Valerie Sondag 

Custodian: Mike Nablo 

Office Administrator: Karen Nablo 

 

Central Christian Church Disciples of Christ  

 

September 2019 News  

 

 

 

We are Disciples of Christ, a movement for wholeness in a 
fragmented world. As part of the one body of Christ, we 

welcome all to the Lord’s Table as God has welcomed us.  
Disciples of Christ Statement of Identity  


